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 Worship Service held every 1

st

 

Sunday and 5
th

  at 4:00 pm in 

the Community Room.  This 

service is open to all faiths; 

please feel free to invite your 

family and friends: 

   

1
st

,  2
nd

 and 4
th

 Sunday— 

Rev. Rowland Garner 

(Communion) 

3
rd 

 Sunday- 

Rev. Kelly Jackson 

 

 FOCUS HOPE  delivers every 

2nd  Wednesday. You can sign 

up too. (Craft Room.) 

 

 Grocery Shopping 

March 3
rd

 , 2020 

pick up time 11:00am 

 

Shelton Tappes  meets every 

second Wednesday 

 at 12:00 p.m.  

All are welcome to join! 

 

AARP  meets every second 

Friday at 12:00 p.m. 

All are welcome to join ! 

 

 Exterminator at Brush Park 

every 3rd Thursday,  

1
st

  floor 

 

 Arts & Craft  every Tuesday  at  

2pm in the Craft Room. 

 

 Bingo every Wednesday  at 

1pm-3:30pm in the Craft 

Room.   

 

 Enhance Fitness Program M-W-

F 11:30 to 12:30pm in the 

Community Room.  Please see 

calendar for location changes. 

 

 Bible Study Rev. Kelly Jackson 

(every Thursday at 5pm) in the 

E. Kern Tomlin community 

room. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Let’s Play 

Dominoes! 

 
Every Monday at 1:00pm 

in the Craft room. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

The Resident 

Association 

 Meetings are every 

fourth Thursday at 

4:30 pm 

in the community 

room. 
 

Lindsay Tyler, 

President 
 

 

 

 

Laundry Room 
Etiquette 

 
Please be courteous to 
your neighbors when 
utilizing the laundry 

facilities on the 2nd and 
3rd floors. Please be 

attentive to your laundry 
to give a chance for 

someone else to utilize 
the machines. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Betty Roseboro 6/1 

Lee Tolbert 6/8 

Edward Leonard 6/9 

Ruth Holloway 6/10 

Vilea Robertson 6/20 

Louise Jones 6/20 

Ernestine Scott 6/24 

Juanita Hill 6/28 

Melvin Ventour 6/29 
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It’s Your Life…..Live it Well! 
 
 

Happy Interdependence 
Day! 

 
July 4, 1776. This is the date on 
which the Continental Congress, 
representing the 13 original colonies 
officially declared its independence 
from Great Britain thus giving birth 
to a new nation. Traditionally, we 
call this day “Independence Day”. In 
the era of COVID-19, I propose we 
give it a new name. I suggest we 
instead call it “Interdependence 
Day”. 
 
Collectively, if we are to remain 
healthy and well and mitigate the 
spread of the coronavirus, we need 
to rely on each other. When in public, 
we need to stay at least six feet away 
from one other and wear proper face 
coverings to keep from spreading 
the virus to our friends, neighbors 
and other fellow citizens. When we 
have symptoms, we need to stay 
home and contact our healthcare 
provider for further instructions. 
And we need to frequently wash our 
hands with soap and water. If 
neither is available, hand sanitizer is 
the next best option. 
 
If we all do our part, we can beat 
COVID-19. It is only through 
effective interdependence that we 
can truly become independent and 
free of this virus. So this 4th of July, 
consider greeting each other with 
“Happy Interdependence Day!” If 
you get a funny look in reply, after 
reading this column, you should be 
able to explain why. 
 

Scammers Never Rest!  
 

It seems that scammers and swindlers never sleep! 
They seem to be working 24/7 to steal every dollar 

we have ever earned. Beyond stealing someone’s 
identity, these scoundrels get more creative all the 
time. They obviously have no compassion. Rather 
than pausing their devious actions during these 

turbulent times they have upped their game. Some 
new scams related to COVID-19 include: 

 
 Offering face masks but never delivering 
 Pretending to sell health & safety, cleaning 

and paper products but not delivering 

Other scams have been around for some time and 
continue to run rampant. These include:  

 Impersonating Microsoft personnel & offering 
to help cure viruses they have detected on 
your computer 

 Pretending to be from your bank and needing 
to access your account information due to a 
breach  

 Threatening you of action by the IRS 
 False mystery shopping job offers 
 Romance Scams 
 Crowd Funding Scams 
 Pretending to raise funds for police & fire 

The best way to deal with all of these is to not take 
any calls from unknown sources. The official reps 
from all will not ever call you and ask for 
information. Do not order from unknown sources. Be 
careful of social media. Although it can be wonderful 
for staying connected with family and friends, it can 
be like opening your front door to nefarious 
strangers or leaving your house and car unlocked. 
Remember that trust may be earned.   
Stay safe and be a savvy consumer! 
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Happy Summer to all of our readers. I hope that you are 

having a chance to gather with family and friends whether 

with a family reunion or simply a trip to the zoo or local 

library with your grandchildren. While having fun remember 

to also keep safety and security in mind. 

 

While working in the back yard keep your back door locked 

at all times.  

 

It only takes a minute for thieves to Rob you of precious 

heirlooms, jewelry and silver. There have been many reports 

of these types of robberies. Do not let anyone into your home 

unless you have scheduled an appointment. Reputable 

companies do not send workers out to your home without an 

appointment. If you are swimming with family make sure 

someone has their eyes on each other at all times. Do not fall 

for roof and driveway repair scams. Talk with friends and 

family and only proceed with a written estimate. Check the 

company out with the Better Business Bureau or check with 

your local senior center. Finally, the scam artists continue to 

call even during the outdoors season. I recently received a call 

from a company acting as if they were associated with the 

National Institute on Aging who had provided alert systems 

for them to pass on to seniors for free. The representative did 

not even know the number for the company saying that he 

was just an order taker and that this was a system worth over 

$400 that I would be receiving for free along with a "discount 

drug card".  Well these scam artists selected the wrong 

person. I am reporting them to the Michigan Attorney 

General and the National Institute on Aging. As I like to say: 

"If it sounds too good to be true, it is!"  So avoid schemes, 

scams and swindles. Have a safe and enjoyable summer!. 

 

 

 

The Senior Advocate 

 

 

 The Enhanced 
Fitness group 
meets every 

Monday, 
Wednesday and 

Friday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Wednesday 

mornings as long as 

the weather permits, 

the Enhanced 

Fitness group walks 

outside of the 

building.  

 Feel free to join 

them at 10:00 a.m. in 

the lobby. 

 
 

Please see  
Mrs. Lois Horne 
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Fun Zone 
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Recipes 
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FYI 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Village Staff 
Jannie Scott 

Administrator 

Tanisha Reed-Hobbs 

`      Administrative Assistant 

Harold Massingille    

(313) 832-1576 

Service Coordinator 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

City of Detroit 
Neighborhood Police Officers 
Main: 313-596-1319 
Fax: 313-596-5166 
____________________________ 
 
Officer Dorsey - Cell: 313-643-0865 
Officer Hardy - Cell: 313-570-4364 
Officer Hawkins – Cell: 313- 581-3805 
 

Nelson Scott 

Maintenance 

 

Harrison Mount 

Maintenance 

Ara Hunter 

Housekeeper 

 

 

 

 

New 
Residents 

 
 
 

Office Numbers 313-832-9922 

EMERGENCY NUMBER 

FAX 

 

(313) 832-9922 

(313) 832-8801 

The Village of Brush 
Park Manor Paradise 

Valley 
 

Board Members: 
 

E. Kern Tomlin, Chair 
John Gardner, Vice Chair 

James Bradford, 
Treasurer 

Elaine Hearns, Secretary 
McCoy Hicks Jr.  
Paul Johnson 
Ellen Childs 

Gwendolyn Robertson 
Arthur Caldwell 
Lynda K. Jeffries 

Michael Morrison 
Stacy Brackens 

James Long 
Willie Fair 

Mal Chapman 


